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Date April 6, 2021 
 

Ramboll 

Harro East Building 

400 Andrews Street, Suite 710 

Rochester, NY 14604 

USA 

 

T 585-295-7700 

F 585-263-2869 

https://ramboll.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Frank Sowers 

NYSDEC, Region 8 

6274 East Avon-Lima Road 

Avon, NY 14414-9519 

 

Re:  Combined Monthly Report No. 42 – February 1 – March 31, 2021 

       Portion of Former Vacuum Oil Refinery BCP; Site No. C828190 

File: 11862/61157 

 

 

Dear Mr. Sowers: 

This letter presents the combined Monthly Status Report for the period of 

February 1 through March 31, 2021 for the Portion of Former Vacuum Oil BCP 

Site (#C828190) in the City of Rochester, New York.  Status reports for the work 

performed at the Site are a requirement of the Brownfield Cleanup Agreement 

(BCA) (Site No. C828190) dated April 6, 2015 between City of Rochester (City) 

and the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC).  

  

1. Actions Performed relative to the Site During the previous calendar 

months (February 2021 – March 2021): 

a. NYSDEC upload of EDDs “20200727 1339.828089.NYSDEC_MERGE” and 

“20200727 1402.828089.NYSDEC_MERGE” to the correct facility, 

C828190. 

 

2. Anticipated actions relative to the Site during the current calendar 

month (April 2021): 

a. Continued Agency review of the Draft RAAR. 

b. Evaluation of and response to December 3, 2020 email regarding Vacuum 

Oil Comprehensive Remedy: A Conversation Starter. 

 

3. Approved activity modifications (changes of work scope and/or 

schedule) 

a. There were no approved activity modifications during this reporting 

period. 

  

4. Results of sampling, test, or data 

a. There was no sampling, testing, or data to provide during this reporting 

period.   

 

5. Information regarding percentage of completion 

a. The Draft RAAR is approximately 100% complete.   

 

6. Unresolved delays encountered or anticipated 

a. There are no current unresolved delays.   
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7. Activities undertaken in support of the Citizen Participation Plan or anticipated in the next 

reporting period 

a. None. 

 

8. Anticipated future actions 

a. Responding to NYSDEC comments on the RAAR, as appropriate. 

 

Should you have any questions pertaining to this monthly progress report please contact Joe Biondolillo 

of the City of Rochester at 585-428-6649 or via email at Joseph.Biondolillo@CityofRochester.gov.   

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

O’Brien & Gere Engineers, Inc. 

 

Amanda Young 
SCIENTIST-2 

001-E&H EHS COMPLIANCE RESOURCES 

 

D 585-295-7722 

amanda.young@ramboll.com 

 

 

 

cc:   Joseph Biondolillo, City of Rochester (electronic only) 

Sara Bogardus, NYSDOH (electronic only) 

 Steven Berninger, NYSDOH (electronic only) 

 Deborah Wright, CPG, OBG (electronic only) 


